From: Tony Yacuzzo

To: secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;
John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org

Subject: Oceano SVRA

Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 4:54:00 PM

To Whom it May Concern:

| understand that you are weighing a proposal in front of you regarding a settlement on reducing air
pollution from the Oceano SVRA, which would ultimately result in the area's closure. | think you should
not be pushed into any agreement that forces the closure of any recreation area and you should shelf any
acceptance until all the facts are in. The data being presented offers no explanation that can attribute a
measured amount of silica, that is actually coming from the recreation area and what amount is coming
from other sources like marine biological mater? And if there is a measured amount of silica present, how
much of that is being created by recreation users and how much of it is from natural sources like wind
patterns?

All over California, so many of the areas used for recreation of all types are being closed due to a
multitude of factors. In the meantime people who live in the state and recreate in the state are having
their wishes ignored. Oceana is the last place in California where there's a large land holding in
conjunction with the ocean, which allows several varieties of recreators use the water and sand areas in
one place. We have a 1,000 different beaches in California, but only 14 allow any type of motor vehicles
and Oceana/Pismo Beach are the southernmost beaches (which is important to me, as | live in Southern
California) which still do.

So again, | urge you to please prolong the investigation, request further detailed data, before reaching
any conclusion or entering into any deals.

Best Regards,
Tony Yacuzzo
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